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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 21st July 2025
  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Dates for your Diary
21st July

School Closes for Summer

1st Sep 

School Opens

24th Oct

School Closes for Half Term

3rd Nov 

School Opens

19th Dec

School Closes for Christmas

5th Jan

School Opens

Fond Farewells
Today we say a huge farewell to our Year 6 pupils who are leaving us to start their new secondary school in September.  We would like to wish them every success in their future learning journey and hope they come back to visit and tell us all about it!
We would also like to take this opportunity to say goodbye to Mrs Gibson our Y5/Y6 TA.
We wish them all well and the best of luck for the future. 
School Meal Changes

The school office should have already been informed if your child is changing their meal arrangements in September in order for their account to be updated.  We would like to remind you that the price of a school meal will increase in September to £2.79 per day, i.e. £13.95 a week and are payable through ParentPay
Bags, Hats and Water Bottles

Bags, hats and water bottles are available to order via ParentPay and will be delivered direct to pupils on their return to school after the summer holidays. 

Can I please remind you that pupils should not have backpacks, satchel type or branded bags for school as we do not have the space to house them.  The bags which we have on sale are a suitable size which can easily be accommodated in the classroom or cloakrooms.  Please do not waste your money buying unsuitable bags as pupils will be asked not to use them for school.  Please do not buy pencil cases, pens etc as we provide all of these in school.
Medication

Medication usually held in school, eg inhalers will be checked and held in school over the summer holidays, ready for their new class in September, unless requested by parents to be returned.  Any medication which will expire over the holidays will be returned and following the holidays the new, clearly labelled, medication and a new administration of medication consent form should be brought to the school office to be signed back in. The form is available from the office or can be downloaded from our school website.  The above procedure is also for any child requiring school to administer any new medication.
Packed lunches

If your child has a packed lunch, we ask that you do not provide them with sweets, chocolate bars or confectionery items which includes yogurts which include sweets such as buttons corner desserts.  Fizzy drinks or energy drinks in cans or bottles are not allowed. We ask that you do not provide your child with Nutella/nut -based chocolate spread, peanut butter, nuts/seeds or any other nut -based products.  This is for health and safety purposes as we have children and adults in school who have severe allergies.

Healthy Lunchbox checklist
· A good portion of starchy food, e.g. thick wholemeal bread, chapatti, pita packet, pasta or rice.
· Plenty of fruit and vegetables, e.g. an apple, satsuma, handful of cherry tomatoes, carrot sticks, mini can of fruit in natural juice.
· Portion of milk or dairy food, e.g. individual cheese portion, pot of yoghurt (without confectionary e.g. muller corner yoghurts)
· Portion of lean meat, fish or alternative, ham, chicken, beef, tuna, egg, humus or bean/lentil salad.
· A drink of fruit juice, milk or water 

If you do provide crisps or savoury biscuits (such as mini cheddars) or packets of mini biscuits / mini cake bar, as part of a packed lunch, please limit them to one portion.  Please ensure that items such as grapes are sliced in half length ways to reduce choke hazards and that children can open all packets and peel fruit independently.  All uneaten food and litter will be returned home inside boxes so that you can monitor what your child has eaten.  We store boxes on trollies so please ensure that your child uses a standard sized lunch bag/box which will fit on the trolley.  The trollies are not refrigerated so you may wish to use a mini freezer pack to keep items cold and fresh.
Minor Injuries/ Broken Bones

If your child has an injury which requires strapping, bandage, cast or just resting, resulting in them not being able to do normal activities throughout the school day, then it is necessary for us to carry out a risk assessment of your child’s injury prior to them entering the school.  In such circumstances, please bring your child to the school office on their first day back and your child will be assessed by a member of staff and the appropriate paperwork completed to enable your child’s safety during the school day.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Attendance

Can I remind all parents of our school policy for reporting absences.  You must inform school each day that your child is absent before 9am (this includes 48 hour absences) and a detailed reason should be provided.  “Not well” or “poorly” is insufficient information as the illness maybe infectious, notifiable or have medical implications for other pupils and staff.  If we are not informed of the reason of absence, then this will be marked in the register as unauthorised.  Once the absence is recorded it cannot be amended unless in exceptional circumstances.  If your child has an appointment, we require a copy via email of the appointment card or letter in order to record the appropriate mark.  If this is not produced, then it will be recorded as an unauthorised absence in the register.
Any holiday requests should be made in writing on a holiday request form.  All requests should give full details and reasons for the leave of absence and should be made at least 4 weeks in advance, wherever possible, in order to process.  The Department of Education makes it clear that Headteachers should not grant any leave of absence during term-time unless there are ‘exceptional circumstances’ as pupils need to attend school regularly to benefit from their education.  Unauthorised absence could lead to a Penalty Notice being issued to parents.
Uniform September 2025
Please do not buy any new items before checking they adhere to our school policy. Book bags, PE Kit bags and water bottles can all be purchased on ParentPay.  Embroidered school uniform can be ordered on line from the two following suppliers.

· MyClothing.  All you have to do is log on to www.myclothing.com and follow the user friendly on-screen instructions. 

· Etika Uniforms.  To order visit etika website Holy Trinity CE Seaton Carew Primary School – etika uniforms” 

Our school dress/uniform is as follows:

Summer Uniform 

· Red sweatshirt/cardigan 

· White polo shirt

· Grey tailored shorts/culottes 

· Red gingham dresses

Winter uniform 

· Red sweatshirt /cardigan 

· White polo shirt

· Grey trousers/skirt/pinafore 

Footwear – Winter/Summer

· Black school shoes

· Black sandals (Summer)

· Black, plain, leather boots (Winter only) 

· Plain Black trainers 

· No suede shoes/boots

· No boots with coloured designs

· No UGG type boots

· No chunky/Dr Marten type boots/shoes

Please note all school footwear including shoes, boots and trainers must not have any coloured or shaded patterns, logos, stripes or sparkles on them. They must be plain black.
Indoor PE kit (to be kept in a drawstring bag -available to purchase on ParentPay)

· Black shorts

· Red t-shirt

· Black plimsolls  

Outdoor PE Kit (to be kept in a drawstring bag -available to purchase on ParentPay)

· Plain black jogging bottoms

· Plain black sweatshirt (not hoodie) 
· Plain black or white trainers

Please no Lycra leggings or branded sportswear (eg Adidas stripes)

*PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL CLOTHING IS CLEARLY MARKED WITH YOUR CHILD’S NAME *
School operates a NO jewellery policy:

· The wearing of necklaces, earrings (including plastic retainers/'invisible' tubes or studs), watches, bracelets and rings in school is not allowed.

If a child does wear jewellery, they will be asked to remove it and asked not to wear it again.  The item of jewellery removed will need collecting by parents/guardian.

Children should not wear:

· Nail varnish/transfer/make up/spray or false tan for school.
Please ensure that earrings, earing retainers, false nails and nail varnish are all removed before starting back to school on 1st September 

Hair: For ALL pupils.

· If hair is worn long (below shoulder length), it must be tied up or back, for hygiene reasons.  Outrageous and inappropriate hairstyles such as mohawks, tramlines, rats tails, top knots, skin fades, spikes, shapes, colours and hairstyles created by gel/wax are not acceptable in school.
Finally

A huge thank you to all our pupils and their families who have supported us throughout the year.  Staff would like to thank you all for your kind words, cards and generous gifts.  We would like to wish you all a lovely safe and relaxing holiday and look forward to seeing you all in September for an exciting new year.
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








